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Attorney Douglas Hoots explained the court 
system to the members of the Columbia-Adair 
County Chamber of Commerce.

Roll Tribe! The ACMS Cheerleaders take on the 
regional championships in Elizabethtown.

The winners of the 5th Region KAPOS the ACMS 
Indians Cheer team.

Chamber welcomes 
guest speaker 

Douglas Hoots
Discusses upcoming 
holiday events
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

The main subject of 
the recent meeting of the 
Columbia-Adair County 
Chamber of Commerce was 
a lecture by Douglas Hoots, 
who explained the basics of 
Kentucky’s Court System. 
Hoots was introduced by 
his older sister, Columbia’s 
Mayor Pamela Hoots, who 
gave a short review about 
the sports and professional 
career of her brother.

“The United States has 
a dual court system,” 
Douglas Hoots started 
his explanation, “it’s the 
federal and state courts. 
Both systems have similar 
types of courts. The federal 
court system has federal 
District Courts, US Court of 
Appeals and the Supreme 
Court. The state’s system 
has the State District 
Courts, Circuit Courts, a 
State Court of Appeals and 
the Kentucky Supreme 
Court.”

Also Hoots mentioned 
the two types of cases, the 
criminal cases and the civil 

cases, which he described 
with different cases. Then 
he explained how laws 
come into effect with 
an example of a case he 
fought that went up to the 
Kentucky Supreme Court. 
He also gave examples of 
the differences between 
civil and criminal cases, 
which are handled by the 
District Courts and which 
by the Circuit Courts. At 
the end of Douglas Hoots’ 
presentation, every visitor 
got a handbook which 
described the court system 
in detail, and also had a big 
part with information about 
what to do when called into 
a jury.

Some announcements 
were made during the 
lunch, sponsored by DUO 
Broadband, by Ellen 
Zornes, who mentioned that 
“Treats on the Town” went 
very well with around 600 
kids plus parents. She also 
mentioned the upcoming 
Christmas Parade under 
the theme “A Magical 

By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

Several points were 
on the agenda of Adair 
County’s Fiscal Court 
meeting on Tuesday which 
took more than two hours 
for the administrators and 
the magistrates to handle. 
The most important point 
for the visitors of the 
meeting was the decision 
about the moving of 
Squires Cemetery under 
“Other Business.” After a 
longer discussion the court 
decided, to the relief of the 
attending members of the 
Economical Development 
Authority (EDA), with five 
yes to three no votes, that 

the cemetery will be moved.
In the regular agenda 

the disbursements were 
mentioned and approved 
with $156,260, as were 
the necessary line to 
line transfers. The fund 
to fund transfers were 
all approved, as was the 
budget amendment in the 
amount $172,000, also 
the treasurer’s report was 
unanimously approved.

Other points in “Other 
Business” were the 
purchase of a new truck, 
where it was decided to 
advertise the intention to 
buy one, so far only one 

Court approves 
motion to move 

Squires Cemetery

ACMS Cheerleaders are 5th region KAPOS Champs
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

The Adair County Middle 
School Cheer squad won 
the 5th Region KAPOS 
small division with an 
outstanding performance 

last Wednesday. Head 
coach Nicole Booher 
reports: “It was held  at 
John Hardin High school 
in Elizabethtown where we 
competed in the division 
of Small Varsity 2-1/2 
minute.” The group also 
won the award for Crowd 

Favorite. 
This win catapults the 

group into the next level 
Booher says, “Since we 
won, we will now compete 
at the State Championship 
tournament, which is 
December 16th and will be 
held in Corbin, Kentucky.”

Booher concluded that 
herself, along with assistant 
coach Alex McGaha and 
all of the cheerleaders 
are looking forward to 
showing the judges at State 
competition what they are 
made of. 

Some Gave All
Veterans honored at ACHS Veterans Day ceremony
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

Last Thursday’s Veteran’s 
Day program at Adair 
County High School was 
another big success. After 
the Veterans entered the 
full John Burr Memorial 
Gym to Rory Feek’s song 
“Welcome Home” and were 
escorted to their seats by 
the ACHS Cadet Corps, the 
Color Guard brought in 
the American Flag (SSgt. 
Remington Huckaby), the 
Kentucky Flag (Cpl. Jay 
Burton), and the rifles (Cpl. 
Trent Bottoms and Cpl. 
Landen Wethington).

Following the flag 
ceremony, the National 
Anthem was performed by 
the ACHS Choir, the pledge 
spoken by Sgt. Dillon 
Godsey, and the welcome 
and invocation given by 
Cpl. Alex Pedro-Pablo, 
before SFC Gracie Janes 
read the poem “A Marine’s 
Promise.” Mark Willis’ 
song “Crazy Being Home” 

accompanied the Fallen 
Soldier Table ceremony, 
performed by SFC Brenton 
Billingsley and Cpl. Bryson 
Adams, the script read by 
Gracie Janes.

Next on the agenda was 

the etching presentation, 
introduced by Cadet Corps 
instructor Krystal Redmon, 
where five Vietnam soldiers 
from the region were 
remembered, who gave it 
all for our Country. SFC 

Brenton Billingsley talked 
about David Owen Biggs, 
SFC Gracie Janes about 

At the opening of the Veteran’s Day ceremony the former soldiers saluted 
to the flags.

See Veterans, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Chamber, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Court, 
Cont. on Page A3
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Lindsey Wilson University Receives $2 
Million Grant from U.S. Department of 

Health and Human Services

Lindsey Wilson 
University Opens 
Alumni Lounge in 

Sue Cravens Stivers 
Alumni House

COLUMBIA, KY. 
(07/22/2025) A $2 
million grant from 
the U.S. Department 
of Health and Human 
Services to Lindsey 
Wilson University 
will help meet the 
mental health needs of 
Central Appalachia by 
expanding the number 
of the region’s mental 
health counselors.

The grant will assist 
graduate students in 
the Lindsey Wilson 
School of Professional 
Counseling with 
their practicum and 
internships, providing 
a stipend to the students 
and to the program’s 
community partners. 
Graduate students 
in Lindsey Wilson’s 
nationally accredited 
master of education 
degree in counseling 
program are required 
to log 750 hours 
in their practicum 
and internships, 
which often presents 
economic challenges to 
students because most 

of them work full-
time and are family 
caretakers.

The Lindsey Wilson 
School of Professional 
Counseling works with 
communities in six 
states, especially in 
Appalachia, to meet 
their mental health 
needs by educating 
qualified professional 
mental health 
counselors to serve 
their communities.

“This is great news 
for Lindsey Wilson’s 
nationally ranked 
graduate program 
in counseling, but 
it’s even better news 
for the residents of 
Central Appalachia 
because this grant 
will help meet the 
mental health needs 
of their communities,” 
said Lindsey Wilson 
President William T. 
Luckey Jr.

The $2 million U.S. 
Department of Health 
and Human Services 
grant will support 
12 Lindsey Wilson 

graduate students a 
year. When the grant 

COLUMBIA, KY. 
(07/20/2025) Lindsey 
Wilson University 
alumni celebrated a 
new landing place on 
campus on Saturday, 
July 19, as more than 
two dozen Blue Raiders 
gathered to christen 
the Alumni Lounge in 
the Sue Cravens Stivers 
Alumni House.

The inviting, 
renovated space on 
the building’s first 
floor includes a 
spacious meeting area, 
conference room and 
kitchen, which features 
snacks, a coffee and 
espresso machine, 

and soft drinks. The 
lounge’s walls and 
rooms are adorned 
with dozens of Lindsey 
Wilson relics that have 
been collected and 
donated over the years, 
including diplomas, 
class pictures and a 
classic Blue Raider 
athletics varsity jacket.

“This is a way for us 
to give something back 
to our alumni, who 
have done so much for 
this university over the 
years,” said Lindsey 
Wilson Director of 

The City of Columbia 
is excited to announce 
the plans for our 
upcoming event, 
Paint the Town, which 
is being held this 
Thursday, July 24th. 
We will have four food 
trucks present, Luxe 
Lemon, Downhome 
Sweets & Eats, Cindy’s 
Dinner, and The Lunch 
Box.

We are thrilled with 
the large community 
interest in this event, 
with almost 60 
different individuals or 
organizations painting 
squares this year, well 
exceeding last year. 
Below is a list of those 
who are signed up and 
where their spots are 
located.

Between Jamestown 
Street and 
Campbellsville Street:

- Through the Fire 
Church

- Amber Tweedy
- Kay’s Diner
- Little Lambs
- Hail Lawson
- Glensfork Church of 

the Nazarene
- Greta’s Groomroom
- Monkey Business
- Karen Roland
- Barger Insurance
- Girl Scout 1214
- Darlene Campbell
- Trinity Church
- Ole Homeplace
In alley:
- Dick Scholl
- Adair Friends and 

Neighbors
- Adair Community 

Voice
- Riley Dental
B e t w e e n 

Campbellsville Street 
and Greensburg Street

- Eric and Destiny 
Montoya

- BYO

“This is great news for Lindsey Wilson’s nationally 
ranked graduate program in counseling, but it’s 
even better news for the residents of Central 
Appalachia because this grant will help meet the 
mental health needs of their communities,” said 
Lindsey Wilson University President William T. 
Luckey Jr. of the $2 million grant from the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services to the 
school.

Lindsey Wilson University physics professor 
Mark McKinnon, center, makes a point as human 
resources specialist Kimberly Harden ‘22 and 
campus chaplain the Rev. Tyler Brumfield listen 
during the opening on Saturday, July 19, of the 
Alumni Lounge in the Sue Cravens Stivers Alumni 
House.

See Grant, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Paint,
Cont. on Page A3

See Alumni, 
Cont. on Page A3

Paint The Town

Adair County Fiscal Court Meeting
The Adair County 

Fiscal Court met in 
regular session on 
Thursday, July 22, 
2025, in the basement 
of the Annex Building. 
The court approved the 
meeting agenda as well 
as the minutes from 
the June 24, 2025, 
session. Treasurer 
Melinda Quinn 
presented the monthly 
disbursements for 
June.

Judge Executive 
Larry Russell Bryant 
informed the court that 
Sheriff Jamie Richard 
was unable to attend 
but reported that the 
Sheriff’s Department 
had responded to more 
than 800 calls in the 
past month. Reports 
were also given from 
the Road Department, 
various committees, 
the jail, and the Green 
River Animal Shelter.

Judge Bryant 
expressed appreciation 
to the family of the late 
Todd Grider for their 
generous donations to 
the animal shelter in 
his memory. He also 
recognized Animal 
Shelter Director 
Tammy Crew for her 
ongoing hard work 
and reminded court 

members to consider 
the value of her 
fundraising efforts as 
a raise for her position 
was to be discussed 
later in the meeting.

Treasurer Quinn 
submitted the 
monthly, quarterly, 
and yearly financial 
reports, including 
line-to-line transfers, 
budget amendments, 
and court orders.

A second reading 
was held to accept 
Borderline Way into 
the county road 
maintenance system.

Under action 
items, Treasurer 
Quinn discussed the 
implementation of 
new facial recognition 
time clocks for county 
employees.

The Courthouse 
C o m m i t t e e 
recommended that the 
Fiscal Court proceed 
with payment to 
Dixie Restoration for 
painting the historic 
courthouse. The court 
also voted to remove 
the old benches from 
the building. However, 
County Attorney 
Jennifer Hutchison-
Corbin advised that 
the molded chairs 
must be appraised for 

value by an outside 
source before disposal. 
The court granted 
permission for the 
Courthouse Committee 
to seek an appraisal 
from a qualified 
realtor.

Bids for rewiring the 
Annex Building were 
opened from Knight’s 
Technologies and 
Windstream (Kinetic). 
After discussion, 
the court tabled the 
bids to gather more 
information before 
making a decision.

Judge Bryant 
raised the issue of 
the occupational 
tax ordinance and 
recommended the 
implementation of 
a 1% tax. However, 
Magistrate Terry 
Hadley suggested 
postponing the vote 
until all magistrates 
were present.

Two salary requests 
were brought before 
the court. The first 
was for Deputy Judge 
Executive Bridget 
Compton, who also 
serves as Solid Waste 
Coordinator and 
Road Administrative 
Assistant. Judge Bryant 
noted that Compton 
had not received any 

compensation for 
her role as Deputy 
Judge Executive and 
proposed adding 
minimum wage to 
her existing pay, in 
accordance with the 
Attorney General’s 
opinion that a salary 
must be set. The 
motion passed 4-3.

The second request 
was for Animal Shelter 
Director Tammy Crew, 
proposing to raise her 
hourly wage to $18. 
Magistrate Hadley 
emphasized the 
challenging nature of 
Crew’s duties, stating 
that most magistrates 
would not be willing to 
do what she does. After 
a heated discussion, 
the motion for the raise 
did not pass.

Four motions 
were presented and 
approved for the 
county’s participation 
in ongoing opioid 
settlement lawsuits. 
The court also passed 
a motion to appoint 
Treasurer Quinn as 
the applicant agent 
for FEMA paperwork, 
as well as a motion 
approving the FEMA 
Memorandum of 
Agreement.


